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Dear School Sponsors of Child Nutrition Programs: 

 

The School Lunch Tray contains the Connecticut State Department of Education’s (CSDE) weekly 

email notifications for the U.S. Department of Agriculture’s (USDA) school nutrition programs. This 

week’s topics are listed below. 

 

 

Action Items 

• Reminder for Selected NSLP School Food Authorities (SFAs): Complete USDA School Meals 

Operations (SMO) Study by January 19, 2024 

 

Need to Know 

• Next Table Talk: Thursday, January 25, 2024 

• List of Acceptable Foods and Beverages: Updated January 17, 2024 

• Local Food for Schools Incentive Program (LFSIP) Reporting Requirements: Report of 

December 2023 Purchases due January 24, 2024  

• Resource Roundup: Meal Counting and Claiming Process for Connecticut School Nutrition 

Programs 

 

Good to Know 

• Safe Meals, Healthy Kids: Food Safety Tips for Safe Summer Meals Webinar: January 31, 2024 

• Food Solutions New England (FSNE) 21-Day Racial Equity Habit-Building Challenge 

 

Please review and share with appropriate staff members. For previous versions of the School Lunch 

Tray, visit the CSDE’s School Lunch Tray and Table Talk webpage. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

https://portal.ct.gov/SDE/Nutrition/School-Lunch-Tray-and-Table-Talk
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Action Items 

 

Reminder for Selected NSLP School Food Authorities (SFAs): Complete USDA School 

Meals Operations (SMO) Study by January 19, 2024 

Mathematica is conducting the School Meals Operations (SMO) Study on behalf of the U.S. 

Department of Agriculture, Food and Nutrition Service. The fourth SMO collection (SMO IV), which 

concluded earlier this month, also includes a survey of a nationally representative sample of school 

food authorities (SFAs). The deadline for the SFA survey was January 10, 2023, and many SFAs have 

not yet completed their survey. Please complete the survey as soon as possible.  

 

Representatives from Mathematica emailed SFAs a link to the SMO IV web survey on January 11, 

2024. Use the link in that email or contact Mathematica by calling 1-833-440-9475 or emailing 

SMOStudy@mathematica-mpr.com to retrieve their login information to complete the 30-minute 

survey. 

 

Participation in this important study is required for all selected SFAs. Cooperation by 

states and districts is required under the Families First Coronavirus Response Act (FFCRA) (PL 116-

127) and Section 28 of the Richard B. Russell National School Lunch Act. 

 

For questions, please call 1-833-440-9475 or email SMOStudy@mathematica-mpr.com.  

 

Need to Know 

 

Next Table Talk: Thursday, January 25, 2024 

Join the CSDE’s school nutrition programs staff on Thursday, January 25, 2024, from 2:00-3:00 p.m. 

for this week’s Table Talk. To submit questions in advance, visit 

https://forms.office.com/g/GWS7DCbbg0. 

 

Registration is not required. Please use the link below to join Table Talk on Microsoft Teams. 

 

Microsoft Teams meeting  

Join on your computer, mobile app or room device  

Click here to join the meeting  

Meeting ID: 225 336 668 44  

Passcode: muTuBy  

Download Teams | Join on the web 

 

Or call in (audio only)  

+1 860-840-2075,,327687577#   United States, Hartford  

Phone Conference ID: 327 687 577#  

Find a local number | Reset PIN  

Learn More | Meeting options  

 

mailto:SMOStudy@mathematica-mpr.com
mailto:SMOStudy@mathematica-mpr.com
https://forms.office.com/g/GWS7DCbbg0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/ap/t-59584e83/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fteams.microsoft.com%2Fl%2Fmeetup-join%2F19%253ameeting_ZDFmNTRmNmYtZGQxOS00NThjLTk5NjAtMDI3ZTJmMGIzNmFj%2540thread.v2%2F0%3Fcontext%3D%257b%2522Tid%2522%253a%2522118b7cfa-a3dd-48b9-b026-31ff69bb738b%2522%252c%2522Oid%2522%253a%2522c77ad3d5-3ba7-454f-b0b7-369ddf5f2a8a%2522%257d&data=05%7C01%7CSusan.Fiore%40ct.gov%7Cb0585aadf2f04fee7c4a08dbc36f805c%7C118b7cfaa3dd48b9b02631ff69bb738b%7C0%7C0%7C638318655887141454%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=f310%2BZERdut829tF5kN%2BIZqUnjmbF8ICeQP%2BqrAwG1I%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.microsoft.com%2Fen-us%2Fmicrosoft-teams%2Fdownload-app&data=05%7C01%7CSusan.Fiore%40ct.gov%7Cb0585aadf2f04fee7c4a08dbc36f805c%7C118b7cfaa3dd48b9b02631ff69bb738b%7C0%7C0%7C638318655887141454%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=gohVyFAHfmmd5VRh3Gp4Fnqjgsn8ziF6T3IG8nBZCtA%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.microsoft.com%2Fmicrosoft-teams%2Fjoin-a-meeting&data=05%7C01%7CSusan.Fiore%40ct.gov%7Cb0585aadf2f04fee7c4a08dbc36f805c%7C118b7cfaa3dd48b9b02631ff69bb738b%7C0%7C0%7C638318655887297655%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=jf%2B2T%2Fy8BtFSkdc0es%2BfIgyb31eFBfS8aLLIYmw%2BeJM%3D&reserved=0
tel:+18608402075,,327687577# 
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fdialin.teams.microsoft.com%2Fd421ee46-7f6f-421b-9afc-aecbacb34cba%3Fid%3D327687577&data=05%7C01%7CSusan.Fiore%40ct.gov%7Cb0585aadf2f04fee7c4a08dbc36f805c%7C118b7cfaa3dd48b9b02631ff69bb738b%7C0%7C0%7C638318655887297655%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=THHBKSmwI5ecwC2IB2n8vgUPnNoN1zHCTKSWDsnB5rg%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fdialin.teams.microsoft.com%2Fusp%2Fpstnconferencing&data=05%7C01%7CSusan.Fiore%40ct.gov%7Cb0585aadf2f04fee7c4a08dbc36f805c%7C118b7cfaa3dd48b9b02631ff69bb738b%7C0%7C0%7C638318655887297655%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=PHg3QhU5tlA4yEbHbZT49x8QbUzyt1eA1Y%2Fv7%2F0ybFI%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Faka.ms%2FJoinTeamsMeeting&data=05%7C01%7CSusan.Fiore%40ct.gov%7Cb0585aadf2f04fee7c4a08dbc36f805c%7C118b7cfaa3dd48b9b02631ff69bb738b%7C0%7C0%7C638318655887297655%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=knAeotFeJbR9ItgcucTR9JoKW9D5NaWADac9H98ZdlI%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fteams.microsoft.com%2FmeetingOptions%2F%3ForganizerId%3Dc77ad3d5-3ba7-454f-b0b7-369ddf5f2a8a%26tenantId%3D118b7cfa-a3dd-48b9-b026-31ff69bb738b%26threadId%3D19_meeting_ZDFmNTRmNmYtZGQxOS00NThjLTk5NjAtMDI3ZTJmMGIzNmFj%40thread.v2%26messageId%3D0%26language%3Den-US&data=05%7C01%7CSusan.Fiore%40ct.gov%7Cb0585aadf2f04fee7c4a08dbc36f805c%7C118b7cfaa3dd48b9b02631ff69bb738b%7C0%7C0%7C638318655887297655%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=YYVgY6fWDn25m%2BabeZsKvCGWaTG%2FmBHat%2F8qgV2USgw%3D&reserved=0
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List of Acceptable Foods and Beverages: Updated January 17, 2024 

Updated lists of foods and beverages (dated January 17, 2024) are now available on the CSDE’s List of 

Acceptable Foods and Beverages webpage. New products on the lists are indicated by pink 

highlighting on the manufacturer and product name.  

 

Items that have been added or deleted since the last update are listed on the CSDE’s document, 

Summary of Updates to Approved Food and Beverages. Please carefully review this summary 

document. Note: The January 17, 2024, update is the most extensive in many years because all listed 

foods and beverages were reviewed. Many products have been removed from the list due to the 

following reasons: 

 

• the company is no longer in business; 

• the manufacturer discontinued the product;  

• the manufacturer reformulated the product and it no longer complies with the Connecticut 

Nutrition Standards (CNS); and 

• the CSDE could not verify current the product’s current nutrition information or if it is still 

available through Connecticut vendors because the company did not respond to requests for 

information. 

 

In addition, note that some products are now listed under different manufacturers because the 

previous company sold their brand to another company. 

 

The review of the CSDE’s List of Acceptable Foods and Beverages is still ongoing and additional 

updates will be made. Schools will be notified when these updates are posted. 

 

 

Local Food for Schools Incentive Program (LFSIP) Reporting Requirements: Report of 

December 2023 Purchases due January 24, 2024  

Districts that would like to receive reimbursement from their LFSIP funds allocation for purchases of 

locally grown or produced foods for the month of December 2023 must submit the Monthly Local 

Foods for Schools Incentive Program (LFSIP) Reporting Form - Phase 1. Purchases made in December 

2023 should be reported on the form by Wednesday, January 24, 2024.  

 

 
  

https://portal.ct.gov/SDE/Nutrition/List-of-Acceptable-Foods-and-Beverages
https://portal.ct.gov/SDE/Nutrition/List-of-Acceptable-Foods-and-Beverages
https://portal.ct.gov/-/media/SDE/Nutrition/HFC/FBlist/Summary_Updates_CSDE_List_Acceptable_Foods_Beverages.pdf
https://portal.ct.gov/SDE/Nutrition/List-of-Acceptable-Foods-and-Beverages
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fforms.office.com%2FPages%2FResponsePage.aspx%3Fid%3D-nyLEd2juUiwJjH_abtzixvILEA1_FZPn5UYDFq8RMxURDlTWTdMM1lRRFlNVERaTEFSVlk3WFFUMS4u&data=05%7C02%7CSusan.Fiore%40ct.gov%7Ceda6af4ac40441ee125908dc168d2d45%7C118b7cfaa3dd48b9b02631ff69bb738b%7C0%7C0%7C638410042802133498%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=UswAubjZlHhT%2F9cDVDqJeijzTWvQaiJwIHsZKKT0SAc%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fforms.office.com%2FPages%2FResponsePage.aspx%3Fid%3D-nyLEd2juUiwJjH_abtzixvILEA1_FZPn5UYDFq8RMxURDlTWTdMM1lRRFlNVERaTEFSVlk3WFFUMS4u&data=05%7C02%7CSusan.Fiore%40ct.gov%7Ceda6af4ac40441ee125908dc168d2d45%7C118b7cfaa3dd48b9b02631ff69bb738b%7C0%7C0%7C638410042802133498%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=UswAubjZlHhT%2F9cDVDqJeijzTWvQaiJwIHsZKKT0SAc%3D&reserved=0
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Resource Roundup: Meal Counting and Claiming Process for Connecticut School 

Nutrition Programs 

To obtain USDA reimbursement for school meals, local educational agencies (LEAs) must accurately 

count, record, and claim the number of meals served to students by eligibility category (free, reduced 

price, and paid). Additionally, the number of free and reduced-price meals served and claimed for 

reimbursement must have adequate documentation on file to support the claim. The CSDE’s Overview 

of Meal Counting and Claiming Process for Connecticut School Nutrition Programs summarizes the 

CSDE’s requirements for the meal counting and claiming process and assists LEAs with meeting the 

USDA regulations for the National School Lunch Program (NSLP), School Breakfast Program (SBP), 

Seamless Summer Option (SSO) of the NSLP, Afterschool Snack Program (ASP) of the NSLP, and 

Special Milk Program (SMP).  

 

 
 

 

Good to Know 

 

Safe Meals, Healthy Kids: Food Safety Tips for Safe Summer Meals Webinar: January 

31, 2024 

The USDA Food and Nutrition Service (FNS) Supplemental Nutrition and Safety Programs (SNAS) 

Food Safety and Nutrition Division, Food Safety Branch, will host a national webinar for summer meal 

providers titled Safe Meals, Healthy Kids: Food Safety Tips for Safe Summer Meals in 

partnership with the CN Community Meals Policy Division. The webinar will be held on January 31, 

2024, from 3:00pm – 4:30pm ET, and will include a food safety presentation, as well as some 

refreshers on the SFSP meal pattern, share tables, and other policy topics that relate to food safety 

such as non-congregate meal service. There will also be a sharing session and a Q&A session. Food 

safety topics will include employee health and hygiene, alternative meal service and distribution, best 

practices for transporting and holding foods, and more. Information in this webinar is intended for 

summer meal providers, and others who may provide food safety training or technical assistance for 

summer meal operations.  

 

• Link to join webinar 

 

 

Food Solutions New England (FSNE) 21-Day Racial Equity Habit-Building Challenge 

Food Solutions New England will host its 10th annual 21-Day Racial Equity Habit-Building Challenge 

from April 1, 2024, to April 21, 2024.Each year, thousands of individuals and hundreds of officially 

participating organizations join in a shared journey of learning and charting a course of action to 

dismantle racism in our food system and our world. The 21-Day Racial Equity Habit Building 

Challenge is simple. Participants commit to deepening their understanding of, and willingness to 

confront, racism for 21 consecutive days in April of each year. To learn more and register, visit 21-Day 

Racial Equity Habit Building Challenge - Food Solutions New England. 

 

https://portal.ct.gov/-/media/SDE/Nutrition/NSLP/Forms/MealCount/Overview_Meal_Counting_Claiming_SNP.pdf
https://portal.ct.gov/-/media/SDE/Nutrition/NSLP/Forms/MealCount/Overview_Meal_Counting_Claiming_SNP.pdf
https://usda-fns.webex.com/wbxmjs/joinservice/sites/usda-fns/meeting/download/a6bf331d0aa740539aac82fd2b4370f7?siteurl=usda-fns&MTID=md5eeea753cb00f99bb8fc27dd91f689e
https://foodsolutionsne.org/21-day-racial-equity-habit-building-challenge/
https://foodsolutionsne.org/21-day-racial-equity-habit-building-challenge/
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In accordance with federal civil rights law and U.S. 

Department of Agriculture (USDA) civil rights regulations and 

policies, this institution is prohibited from discriminating on 

the basis of race, color, national origin, sex (including gender 

identity and sexual orientation), disability, age, or reprisal or 

retaliation for prior civil rights activity. 

 

Program information may be made available in languages other 

than English. Persons with disabilities who require alternative 

means of communication to obtain program information (e.g., 

Braille, large print, audiotape, American Sign Language), 

should contact the responsible state or local agency that 

administers the program or USDA’s TARGET Center at (202) 

720-2600 (voice and TTY) or contact USDA through the 

Federal Relay Service at (800) 877-8339. 

 

To file a program discrimination complaint, a Complainant 

should complete a Form AD-3027, USDA Program 

Discrimination Complaint Form which can be obtained online 

at:  https://www.usda.gov/sites/default/files/documents/ad-

3027.pdf, from any USDA office, by calling (866) 632-9992, or 

by writing a letter addressed to USDA. The letter must contain 

the complainant’s name, address, telephone number, and a 

written description of the alleged discriminatory action in 

sufficient detail to inform the Assistant Secretary for Civil 

Rights (ASCR) about the nature and date of an alleged civil 

rights violation. The completed AD-3027 form or letter must 

be submitted to USDA by: 

1. mail: U.S. Department of Agriculture 

Office of the Assistant Secretary for Civil Rights 

1400 Independence Avenue, SW 

Washington, D.C. 20250-9410; or 

2. fax: (833) 256-1665 or (202) 690-7442; or 

3. email: program.intake@usda.gov 

 

This institution is an equal opportunity provider. 

The Connecticut State Department of 

Education is committed to a policy of 

equal opportunity/affirmative action for 

all qualified persons. The Connecticut 

Department of Education does not 

discriminate in any employment 

practice, education program, or 

educational activity on the basis of race; 

color; religious creed; age; sex; 

pregnancy; sexual orientation; workplace 

hazards to reproductive systems, gender 

identity or expression; marital status; 

national origin; ancestry; retaliation for 

previously opposed discrimination or 

coercion, intellectual disability; genetic 

information; learning disability; physical 

disability (including, but not limited to, 

blindness); mental disability 

(past/present history thereof); military 

or veteran status; status as a victim of 

domestic violence; or criminal record in 

state employment, unless there is a bona 

fide occupational qualification excluding 

persons in any of the aforementioned 

protected classes. Inquiries regarding the 

Connecticut State Department of 

Education’s nondiscrimination policies 

should be directed to: Attorney Louis 

Todisco, Connecticut State Department 

of Education, by mail 450 Columbus 

Boulevard, Hartford, CT 06103-1841; or 

by telephone 860-713-6594; or by email 

louis.todisco@ct.gov. 

 

For more information, visit the Connecticut State Department of 

Education’s (CSDE) School Lunch Tray and Table Talk webpage, or 

contact the school nutrition programs staff at the Connecticut State 

Department of Education, Bureau of Child Nutrition Programs,  

450 Columbus Boulevard, Suite 504, Hartford, CT 06103-1841. 

This document is available at https://portal.ct.gov/-/media/SDE/Nutrition/SLT/2024/

SLT_01_17_2024.pdf. 

https://www.usda.gov/sites/default/files/documents/ad-3027.pdf
https://www.usda.gov/sites/default/files/documents/ad-3027.pdf
mailto:program.intake@usda.gov
mailto:louis.todisco@ct.gov
https://portal.ct.gov/SDE/Nutrition/School-Lunch-Tray-and-Table-Talk
https://portal.ct.gov/SDE/Nutrition/Contact-Information-for-School-Nutrition-Programs
https://portal.ct.gov/-/media/SDE/Nutrition/SLT/2024/‌SLT_01_17_2024.pdf
https://portal.ct.gov/-/media/SDE/Nutrition/SLT/2024/‌SLT_01_17_2024.pdf

